
HENRY DICKENS COURT RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION 



Ms Jill Brown 
Chair 
Henry Dickens Court RA 
London W11 4DL                                                           2 October 2022 

Dear Colin and Chrissy,  

I writing in my capacity as Chair of the Henry Dickens Court Residents Association in 
support of The Royal Borough of Kensington and Chelsea Council’s (RBKC) proposal for 
the 2030 Future Neighbourhoods application in Notting Dale. 
  
Given that our ‘home’ windows were installed in the 1980’s (and are falling apart); we 
strongly support this application to install double glazed windows, which will tackle the 
serious fuel poverty affecting our residents, increase thermal comfort and supports our 
(and your goal) of reaching a ‘greener’ net zero. We are also very supportive of the 
greening and gardening plans for the communal green spaces planned at Henry Dickens, 
driving biodiversity, reducing food waste and promoting a healthier and more circular 
economy. We will work with the relevant teams to deliver these projects with our residents. 
  
Should the bid be successful, we are committed to working with you to deliver on your 
outcomes, especially in regard to upgrading our windows and greening our estate that is in 
line with the aims and objectives of the Future Neighbourhood Fund. Should you require 
any further information in support of this application, please do not hesitate to contact 
myself to the Residents Association. Contact details can be found at the bottom of this 
letter. 

Kind Regards 

Jill Brown  

Jill Brown 
Chair of Henry Dickens Court Tenants and Residents Association 

Telephone 07407 258 738 

Email: welovehenrydickenscourt@gmail.com 

Email: jill.brownjack@gmail.com 
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